

28 September 2020

To parents and carers at all schools within Ebor Academy Trust

Dear Parent/Carer

With rising numbers of coronavirus cases I thought it appropriate to inform you of the procedures we have in place, if an incidence occurs at your school.

Should there be a confirmed case, or circumstances that support immediate action, either of which affects the school, we will write to you. The letter will **either** be to advise you that your child is part of a bubble group that immediately needs to self-isolate for 14 days; **or** it will be a letter advising you that a bubble group that does not include your child has been sent home, but that you should continue to send your child to school as normal. **Please be aware this letter could arrive at any time, including evenings and weekends.**

If we do ask you to not send your child to school, note that other members of your household can continue their normal activities during your child's self-isolation.

In accordance with our remote teaching and learning policy, which you can read on the trust's website or by request, lessons will continue and your child's class teacher will then be in touch to explain how your child's education will be maintained.

If your child starts to develop any symptoms of Covid-19 – that is, if they have a new persistent cough, a high temperature, and/or a change to their sense of taste or smell – they are eligible for a test which can be arranged via www.nhs.uk/ask-for-acoronavirus-test or by calling 119. Please advise school immediately. Children should not come to school with symptoms and should remain at home for at least ten days from when their symptoms appeared.

Please be reassured that our schools continue to adhere to all government and public health guidance to suppress the virus. Our risk assessments, which are reviewed regularly, are on our school websites. Please continue to wear face coverings on school premises and maintain social distancing.

Alongside the extra vigilance needed, we know this is a worrying and stressful time for everyone. Please let us know if there are any ways we can help you.

Yours faithfully

920,000

Mrs Gail Brown Chief Executive and Executive Headteacher

www.ebor.academy | Telephone 01904 553404 Registered office: Ebor Business and Training Centre, The Leyes, Osbaldwick, York, Y010 3PR Email: info@ebor.academy Registered in England No. 08806335